Present were Sel. Olson, Sel. Caldwell and secretary.

The Selectmen met at 7:30 pm with John Cronin and Robert Todd to determine specifications for the new Gravel Removal Permit application of XXXM J. J. Cronin, Inc. There was discussion of the method of covering the area at the time of termation of the new project. The Selectmen were want undecided as to the amount of bond to settle for. Mr. Cronin offered that he felt the area could be covered properly at \$500 an acre. It was also mentioned that Mr. Louis George requested that a bond be posted to cover the protection of his well. Sel. Olson advised Mr. Cronin that they would be looking for a 100-foot buffer zone. Mr. Cronin felt this was too much. It was decided to go to the site and view the property (8:00). They returned at 8:40. The specifications were then settled upon as follows:

- 1. \$15,000 bond for excavationm
- 2. \$2,000 bond for protection of Mr. George's well
- 3. A bond to cover care of road is already exists.
- 4. Have Mr. Robert Todd flag the buffer zone.

The Selectmen suggested that Mr. Cronin notify the Conservation Commission of his project. Mr. Todd feels strongly that the project will not be in violation of the Wetland's Code.

Holly & David Bowen came in to complain about having billed half of the cost of police duty for the July 4 celebration. They felt since there was no trouble the police officers should be have donated their time. The Selectmen suggested they talk with Police Chief Ballou.

George St. John (Sr.) telephoned to report that Mr. Donald Lyons is depositing trash & garbage collection at times other than the days that the Landfill is open and using a back entrance. He also reported that the town lagoon is over-flowing and the offensive odor permeates the entire area. The Selectmen will take care of these matters at once.

Buildings were approved to: Dwight Davis, Muriel Bennett and Kenneth Wargo. Two Gravel Removal renewals were approved for John Heafield.

Meeting adjourned at 11:00 pm.